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21. Therefore those preachers of
indulgences are in error, who say that by
the pope's indulgences a man is freed
from every penalty, and saved;

32. They will be condemned eternally,
together with their teachers, who believe
themselves sure of their salvation
because they have letters of pardon.

Out of love for the truth and the desire to
bring it to light, the following
propositions will be discussed at
Wittenberg, under the presidency of the
Reverend Father Martin Luther, Master
of Arts and of Sacred Theology, and
Lecturer in Ordinary on the same at that
place...

25. The power which the pope has, in a
general way, over purgatory, is just like
the power which any bishop or curate
has, in a special way, within his own
diocese or parish.

35. They preach no Christian doctrine
who teach that contrition is not necessary
in those who intend to buy souls out of
purgatory or to buy confessionalia.

In the Name our Lord Jesus Christ.
Amen.
2. [Repentance] cannot be understood to
mean
sacramental
penance,
i.e.,
confession and satisfaction, which is
administered by the priests.
5. The pope does not intend to remit, and
cannot remit any penalties other than
those which he has imposed either by his
own authority or by that of the Canons.
6. The pope cannot remit any guilt,
except by declaring that it has been
remitted by God and by assenting to
God's remission...

26. The pope does well when he grants
remission to souls [in purgatory], not by
the power of the keys (which he does not
possess), but by way of intercession.
27. They preach man who say that so
soon as the penny jingles into the
money-box, the soul flies out [of
purgatory].
28. It is certain that when the penny
jingles into the money-box, gain and
avarice can be increased, but the result of
the intercession of the Church is in the
power of God alone.
29. Who knows whether all the souls in
purgatory wish to be bought out of it, as
in the legend of Sts. Severinus and
Paschal.

36. Every truly repentant Christian has a
right to full remission of penalty and
guilt, even without letters of pardon.
37. Every true Christian, whether living
or dead, has part in all the blessings of
Christ and the Church; and this is
granted him by God, even without letters
of pardon.
45. Christians are to be taught that he
who sees a man in need, and passes him
by, and gives [his money] for pardons,
purchases not the indulgences of the
pope, but the indignation of God.
50. Christians are to be taught that if the
pope knew the exactions of the pardonpreachers, he would rather that St. Peter's
church should go to ashes, than that it
should be built up with the skin, flesh
and bones of his sheep.

52. The assurance of salvation by letters
of pardon is vain, even though the
commissary, nay, even though the pope
himself, were to stake his soul upon it.
53. They are enemies of Christ and of the
pope, who bid the Word of God be
altogether silent in some Churches, in
order that pardons may be preached in
others.
56. The "treasures of the Church," out of
which the pope. grants indulgences, are
not sufficiently named or known among
the people of Christ.
57. That they are not temporal treasures
is certainly evident, for many of the
vendors do not pour out such treasures so
easily, but only gather them.
58. Nor are they the merits of Christ and
the Saints, for even without the pope,
these always work grace for the inner
man, and the cross, death, and hell for
the outward man.
60. Without rashness we say that the
keys of the Church, given by Christ's
merit, are that treasure;

62. The true treasure of the Church is the
Most Holy Gospel of the glory and the
grace of God.
65. Therefore the treasures of the Gospel
are nets with which they formerly were
wont to fish for men of riches.
66. The treasures of the indulgences are
nets with which they now fish for the
riches of men.
75. To think the papal pardons so great
that they could absolve a man even if he
had committed an impossible sin and
violated the Mother of God -- this is
madness.
76. We say, on the contrary, that the
papal pardons are not able to remove the
very least of venial sins, so far as its guilt
is concerned.
82. To wit: -- "Why does not the pope
empty purgatory, for the sake of holy
love and of the dire need of the souls that
are there, if he redeems an infinite
number of souls for the sake of miserable
money with which to build a Church?
The former reasons would be most just;
the latter is most trivial."

83. Again: -- "Why are mortuary and
anniversary masses for the dead
continued, and why does he not return or
permit
the
withdrawal
of
the
endowments founded on their behalf,
since it is wrong to pray for the
redeemed?"
84. Again: -- "What is this new piety of
God and the pope, that for money they
allow a man who is impious and their
enemy to buy out of purgatory the pious
soul of a friend of God, and do not
rather, because of that pious and beloved
soul's own need, free it for pure love's
sake?"
86. Again: -- "Why does not the pope,
whose wealth is to-day greater than the
riches of the richest, build just this one
church of St. Peter with his own money,
rather than with the money of poor
believers?"
91. If, therefore, pardons were preached
according to the spirit and mind of the
pope, all these doubts would be readily
resolved; nay, they would not exist.
95. And thus be confident of entering
into heaven rather through many
tribulations, than through the assurance
of peace.

